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Visit our website for more information: www.neighborhoodlink.com/oxonhill/bccc
Community Meeting, Wednesday, Oct 19, 2011 – 7:00 PM  Birchwood Recreation Center

AGENDA

1. Opening Remarks by BCCA President Sylvia Griffin

2. Pledge of Allegiances

3. Prince George’s Police Department – Crime and Crime Prevention

4. Community Association Membership Campaign
5. David Anderson, American Income Life
NEWS YOU NEED 

TO KNOW:

Over the most recent years, Police reports have shown that our community had little crime.  However during 2011, crime began to increase and over the past several months, crime has increased in our neighborhood even more so.  There has been a rash of home break-ins in Birchwood/Clearview on several streets, including Birchwood Drive, Dundalk Ave., Dunwoody Ave., Galloway Dr., and Jarvis Ave.  These break-ins have occurred during the day and even at night when residents were at home. 
FOR MORE INFORMATION ON THE CRIME ISSUE, PLEASE COME TO THE OCT 19TH COMMUNITY MEETING 7:00 PM AT BIRCHWOOD RECREATION CENTER.
WHAT CAN WE DO TO HELP PREVENT CRIME?

The Community Association has asked the Prince George’s Police to increase patrol in our community.  The Police also provided a list of things for us to do to help prevent crime.  Please see below:
SAFETY TIPS TO HELP PREVENT CRIME:

	Safety at Home
· Keep close watch for unusual cars or people in your communities and report suspicious activity to the police. 

· Keep doors and windows locked, regardless of whether they are upper or lower level windows/entrances. 

· Do not answer knocks at the door without first checking to see who it is. Use peepholes or windows to know who's there (even if you are expecting someone).

· Require/ ask for identification from all strangers (includes delivery/repair persons and police officers). If you're not sure of a person's ID, call the company/agency the person says they're from.

· Don't ever tell anyone that you or a neighbor are home alone.

· Ask neighbors to watch your home and pick up your mail and newspaper when you leave home for extended periods.

· Trim bushes and shrubbery to remove any hiding places for an intruder. 

· Install good interior and exterior lighting for protection. For additional security, use timers to make your home appear occupied when you're away. Leave a radio or TV on when you are gone. Keep outside lights on all night.

· Don’t linger before entering your house; have your keys in your hand when you reach your house. Always have car/house keys in hand before exiting secured areas.

· Keep hands free of excessive packages/bulky items.

· Never enter your home if you see that a door or window has been forced. Go to a neighbor's and call police.

· Never place a key over your doorway or under a flowerpot, etc. If you want, you can leave a spare key with a neighbor that is well known to you.

· Use a cellular telephone to alert someone inside your residence to observe your arrival when returning home during hours of darkness.


	Safety on the Street.
· Use caution when walking alone especially when it is dark outside. Change your route to avoid isolated or dark areas. If possible, walk with another person, or where people are nearby.

· Be alert and aware of others on the street.

· Cross the street or change directions if you suspect you are being followed and find the nearest occupied building or store.

· Don’t approach a car that follows you or stops near you to ask for directions.

· Don’t overload yourself with packages, books, purses, etc…

· Let someone know your intended path of travel and estimated time of return when jogging/taking walks or participating in other such outdoor activities alone.. Better yet, don't jog/walk alone--go in pairs or a group.



	Safety in Your Car
· Keep car doors locked at all times, both when driving or parked. Park in well-lit areas. Keep windows closed and doors locked while you are getting gas for your vehicle.
· Don’t linger before entering your car; have your keys in your hand when you reach your car. Never walk to yourcar digging in your purse or your pocket for your keys.

· Drive to the nearest open public place and blow your horn if you suspect someone is following you.

· Don’t warm your car unoccupied with the engine running and keys in the ignition.
· Don’t leave valuables in plain sight; put them in the trunk or glove compartment.
· Check the car’s doors for any damages and the front and back seats before getting in, even if your car was locked when you left it.
· Keep your car gassed and in good running order. If your car does become disabled, tie a piece of cloth to the door handle of your car and raise the hood, then sit in your locked car until help arrives. If someone stops, don't get out of the car, roll your window down only slightly, and ask him or her to call a friend, relative, or police for assistance.
· Do not accept rides from strangers and don't pick up hitchhikers.
· Don't stop for a stranded motorist, instead go to the nearest phone and call police to assist them.Don't leave house keys attached to your car keys when having your car serviced or at a parking garage/lot.


The Police Department also encouraged residents to take part in the:

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH PROGRAM.
OUR NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH PROGRAM DOES NOT INVOLVE WALKING THE STREET WEARING HARD HATS.  IT INVOLVES WATCHING OUT FOR YOUR NEIGHBORS: 
FROM PRINCE GEORGE’S POLICE:  “The Prince George's County Police requests the communities' assistance in keeping our neighborhoods safe. We're asking for your EYES and EARS to gather and report any information relating to abnormal or suspicious activity in your neighborhood. If you see or hear such activity, please report your concerns as soon as possible by calling the police immediately. Your timely phone call will give the responding officer the best possible chance of catching the suspect(s). For police service of a non-emergency nature, please call 301-352-1200. For emergency calls of a serious nature, dial 9-1-1.”
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Prince George’s County-Wide COMMUNITY CLEAN UP, Saturday, October 22, 2011

Birchwood/Clearview is taking part in this County effort. .BCCA Beautification Committee Member Barbara Brown has volunteered to pick up the trash bags, gloves, trash picker-uppers and rakes from the County.  Now, all we need are volunteers to MEET AT BIRCHWOOD REC CENTER AT 9:00 AM SATURDAY Oct. 22nd to help clean up the entrances at Birchwood Drive and Crisfield Drive and any other areas in the community that you think need cleaning.  If you would like to help on that day for a few hours, please contact BCCA President, Sylvia Griffin on (301) 839-6719.

__________________________________________________________________
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FAMILY FUN NIGHT (Halloween) Friday, October 28, 2011, 7:00 pm, at the Birchwood Recreation Center.  Children and Adults come with your funniest and most creative costumes and have some fun too.  Refreshments will be served. (Coordinated by BCCA’s Hospitality Committee led by L. McCoy and G. Hernandez-Sanders). 

Admission:  Each person is asked to bring a can of food for the Oxon Hill Food Pantry.

NOTE:  A SECOND YOUTH TOASTMASTER CLASS For Public Speaking Is Ongoing : for our youth ages 12-18.  Location:  Oxon Hill Library (6200 Oxon Hill Road) each Monday, 6:00 PM to 7:30 PM   This will help our young people develop confidence and learn about public speaking--FREE OF CHARGE--plus community service hours will be provided! Please! Sign up your youth or someone you may know by calling BCCA President Sylvia Griffin @ 301-839-6719
Printing by Harris Printing Service (specializing in printing flyers, books, business cards, forms, letterhead, newsletters,, etc..) – President Obama’s Albums available December 2011.  5610 Galloway Drive, Oxon Hill, MD. 20745.  Telephone 301 567-1929.

